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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Thursday, October 14, 2010 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Karen Koch.   Roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  

The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve the minutes as read.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.

Old Business

Individuals involved with the 6455 Brodie Blvd. property were present to discuss options to satisfy all parties.  To begin, property owner, Bill Adams, addressed the Board.  Mr. Adams purchased the lot from the bank (from C.V. Perry) which included a full foundation with gravel in the bottom, perimeter drainage and sewer line connection.  He had plans to build on the property for his personal residence but was not able to sell his existing home.  Then safety and clean-up complaints came in June from the county, township and Tartan Homeowner’s Association.  Mr. Adams posted “no trespassing” signs at the lot and proposed to install a temporary six foot chain link fence, remove the vegetation in the foundation and add a sump pump.  The HOA told him the chain link fence was against HOA guidelines.  Mr. Adams feels the HOA is offering him no flexibility to secure the site.  There are already approximately $45,000 in improvements to the lot.  Bob Webb Builders presently has a purchase option on the lot and has already started cleaning up and investing in the lot.  Mr. Webb said he would need about five to six weeks to make the site buildable (engineering, take-off, re-doing plan, permit, etc.).  Mr. Adams asked the Board to help find a solution that is economically viable to secure the site and allow the builder to finalize his purchase decision.  

Jon Fligner, representing the Tartan HOA as Vice President, told the Board there are 606 properties within Tartan Fields and most are in Concord Township.  The foundation at this property was dug in late 2006 and this is the last lot that is still unfinished of C.V. Perry’s.  The neighbors have cleaned up the lot until the county and township became involved.  Angle Gee from Ohio Equities (property manager for Tartan) has received no response from Mr. Adams and the HOA’s patience has run out.  The HOA feels there would be additional safety concerns if a chain link fence was installed due to kids jumping over it to drink on the property.  Mr. Fligner noted the township passed Resolution 070810 to remedy the issues at the property and is well beyond the thirty day window.  Mr. Adams confirmed the building permit is expired and this is the first time he has heard about a teenage drinking problem at the property.  The HOA noted they would compromise immediate action if the ownership changed hands and Mr. Webb was interested in building on the property.
Trustee Garrett told all parties the township would like to broker an agreement between everyone to remedy the situation and if no action is taken the foundation will be filled.  After discussion, Mr. Johnson moved to adopt a Resolution that Mr. Adams and Mr. Webb erect a fence around the property at 6455 Brodie Blvd by October 22, 2010 and have ninety days from today (October 14, 2010) to apply for a building permit or the township will fill in the foundation and remedy the property immediately.  Discussion:  Mr. Adams asked the Board for 3-5 days to remedy the foundation himself at the end of the ninety days.  He also asked if he could erect a new snow fence instead of chain link since it would only be up for ninety days, but was denied.  Mr. Garrett also suggested the addition of a motion light to deter teenagers from going on the property.  Mr. Fligner said the HOA would be acceptable with a chain link fence for the ninety day period.  Mr. Adams asked if the township could come onto his property without his permission to fill in the foundation, and Mr. Garrett explained the conditions of the 070810 Resolution.  Mr. Garrett moved to amend the original motion for Resolution that after the ninety days from today, allow Mr. Adams to have five days to fill in the foundation on his own, or the township will remedy immediately.  Mr. Johnson moved to approve the amendment.  Vote: 3-0.  Mr. Garrett moved to approve the adoption of the Resolution as amended.  Upon roll call vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
The Upper Scioto Watershed Partnership was discussed.  Mr. Garrett asked a county commissioner for input and suggested the township wait to join the partnership.  The partnership is spearheaded by the City of Columbus which is looking to protect the water source and control development upstream.  Joining the partnership may affect our township zoning and future development decisions.  The County joined the partnership already but did not research this topic with the county prosecuting attorney.  The township Board would like to check on the legal ramifications of being a member of the partnership and its decisions.  Tabled for further research.

Mr. Garrett updated the Board on the sewage treatment plant.  The ownership of the plant property has not been turned over to the County, but Kokosing says it has.  The plant is still not complete and discharge lines aren’t in yet.  Servicing areas, operation, and annexation were discussed.  The City of Delaware has talked of servicing sewer down Section Line and Bunty Station and annexation which would affect Liberty and Concord Townships.  

The snow/ice agreement for 2010-2011 was approved with the City of Delaware.

New Business

The estate tax income received by the township was discussed.

Foundations have been poured in Oller Cemetery and need to be invoiced.

Construction at the new building was discussed.  Mr. Gerlack estimated construction is behind by two weeks.  The external work needs wrapped up before the weather turns bad.  Ed McCall will hold a color selection meeting on October 21 with Karen Koch and Jill Davis.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to appoint Todd Cooper as the township prevailing wage coordinator.  Vote: 3-0.

Chief Cooper requested training for Jim Reed to attend the 2010 American Heart Association guideline conference for CPR and ACLS in Chicago IL.  This includes 24 hours education leave and $195 class tuition and lodging.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the training request.  Vote: 3-0.

An update of the road department cell phones and radios was discussed.

Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the 2011 posted roads for the County Engineer.  Vote: 3-0.

Thanks to Jerry Held for the use of his tractor at the park.  He will also allow the excess fill from the park be disposed of on his property.
Road department trucks are ready for the winter snow.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #804-808, 7278-7320, totaling $350,446.65.  Vote: 3-0.

As there was no further business Trustee Garrett moved to adjourn.  Trustee Koch seconded the motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Meeting adjourned.
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